
March 28, 2008 

By Electronic Mail Only 

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 
Solid Waste Division 
8001 National Drive 
P.O. Box 8913 
Little Rock, AR 72219 

Attention: Mr. Bryan Leamons, P.E. 
  Engineer Supervisor 

RE:  Annual Engineering Inspection Report 
  Waste Management of Arkansas, Inc. 

Tontitown Transfer Station 
  AFIN No.: 72-00144  Permit No.: 00023-SG-TSW 

Dear Mr. Leamons: 

On behalf of our client, Waste Management of Arkansas, Inc., please find attached the 2007 
Annual Engineering Inspection Report for the above facility as required by ADEQ Solid 
Waste Regulation 22.904(n). 

This report covers the period from January 1, 2007 to December 31, 2007.  If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to call us. 

Sincerely,
Shepherd Engineering Design Co., Inc. 

Jeff A. Shepherd, P.E. 
Senior Engineer/President 

Cc: Mr. David Conrad – Market Area Engineer 
 Mr. Kirby Thompson – Site Manager 
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ANNUAL ENGINEERING REPORT 
JANUARY 2007 - DECEMBER 2007 

MONTHLY TONNAGE 
PROCESSED THROUGH 

TONTITOWN TRANSFER STATION 
(Waste Management of Arkansas, Inc.) 

Permit No. 0023-STSW-MC 

Month/Year
Monthly 

Volumes (tons) 

January 2007 0 
February 2007 0 
March 2007 0 
April 2007 0 
May 2007 0 
June 2007 0 
July 2007 0 
August 2007 0 
September 2007 0 
October 2007 0 
November 2007 0 
December 2007 0 

Total for Reporting Period 0

Compliance Record:  During this reporting period, one inspection was conducted by the 
ADEQ on November 8, 2007.  The inspection indicated that the facility was not in 
operation.




